UMPS MEETING MINUTES
October 10, 2013
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by President Cherie Stein.
Cherie Stein welcomed everyone and gave a big thank you to everyone who helped make homecoming a great weekend.
Butter Braids Fundraiser


A representative from Butter Braids was our guest and shared information about the product and some yummy samples.  There are six flavors: strawberry/cream cheese, cream cheese, raspberry, double chocolate, apple, and cinnamon. The product comes frozen and can be set out the evening before baking to thaw/rise.  They bake in just 25 minutes, great for a holiday breakfast.  Students can participate in this optional fundraiser if they’d like to add money to their student account.  Each butter braid sells for $13.00 and students receive $5.20 for each one they sell.  Order forms will be sent home with students starting tomorrow with sales ending Friday, October 25th.  Orders will be delivered on Friday, November 8th, the night of bake sale drop off for the craft fair.

Minutes


Minutes from the previous meeting were presented for review.  A motion was made by Dave Odegard and was seconded by Doug Kaczinski to approve the minutes, motion passed.

Thank Yous


Cherie Stein thanked everyone who volunteered at the Chili Dinner.  This year we made $466.29 compared to over $1000 last year.  We only had pre-sale tickets of 261 this year compared to 560 last year and did not send tickets home for selling (received tickets at the door).  This was a time savings for the directors who previously coordinated getting tickets out to students.  Some impact on the profit may have been the elimination of the bake sale in order to encourage more donations of baked goods for the craft fair and cookie walk.  We also previously had beverage donations, this year we paid for beverages with the food service.  We will evaluate the changes made this year after we see how they impact some of the other events that are yet to take place (ex. Craft fair bake sale and cookie walk). Thank you to the parents of Zac Brubaker who made a $100 donation.  We will need to watch the various postings for the time listed for the dinner as there were some discrepancies on signs compared to calendar postings.
Thank you to those who worked concessions for the JV football game.  Our profit was $47.00.

Treasurer’s Report


Julie Bennett presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The current income activity is related to chili dinner, buttons, cookbooks and craft fair.  Expenses included band camp ice cream, licenses, and buttons.  We are still waiting for chili dinner expenses.  The current general operating fund for UMPS stands at $5,176.95.


There was a motion by Dave Odegard to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was seconded by Mary Burns and the motion passed.

Director’s Reports

Miss Schlecht 

The choir sang the National Anthem at the homecoming game and did a great job. Students can sign up on the choir website to sing the National Anthem at sporting events. The choir spirit wear order has arrived and there will be another order in December.  The groups are working on winter concert music at this time.  The show, chamber and middle school choirs will perform at the craft fair.  Show choir outfits have been ordered.  They are looking for a show choir competition to attend.  The final exam packets have been handed out, there are two finals: January 17th and June 5th.  Students must complete two of the four activities.  Sign ups are open for WSMA.  The choir newsletter and other information can be found on the choir website.

Mrs. Umhoefer 


There is only 1½ weeks left of marching season.  The Cudahy invite is on Saturday and permission slips are due tomorrow.  The event will still take place even if it rains.  It will just be held indoors at a standstill. The final Wednesday night rehearsal will take place next week and the Friday football game will be a dress rehearsal for the state performance next Saturday in Whitewater.  The Stein’s have again generously offered their home for an after state party.  Parents are welcome as well. La Nouba shirts are available for pick up in the band room and students are encouraged to wear them on Fridays before competition.  Some extra size small and medium are available.

Band will go into concert mode the Wednesday after state.  Jazz band started on Monday and a jazz combo group will begin next Friday during Resource.


Boston trip deposits will be given back to students as this year’s trip has been cancelled.  The directors are hoping to arrange a smaller day trip before the end of the school year, possibly to Chicago.  They also hope to announce the destination of the trip for the spring/summer of 2016 before the end of this school year.  Consideration will be given to an international destination.


Mr. Hull was not present and did not send a report.

New Business:
Fundraising – 

Knights Popcorn – Mary Tamlin shared samples of the Knights popcorn that students can sell to add funds to their accounts.  The sale will begin October 28th, orders due November 8th, with delivery December 12th or 13th.  All popcorn items sell for $8.00 and students receive ½ to their account.  Anyone interested in selling at the craft fair should contact Mary to see if we can get product in time.


Cookie Walk – Will take place on December 14th with profits to the UMPS general fund.  Cookies will sell for $7/lb. and we would like to receive a variety of Christmas type cookies, not chocolate chip.


Raffles:  We will have raffles at the craft fair and jazz cabaret.  It is often difficult to get items donated for raffles.  Liz Lacina will look into possible donations which often need to be requested of businesses before the school year starts as many other groups are looking for donations.  Questions on any tax implications based on the amount of raffle item were discussed.  Would we consider using a portion of the money donated back by graduating seniors to start a “cash raffle fund”.

Seroogy Candy Bars – Someone asked if we might consider selling the Seroogy candy bars again as they tend to be good sellers.  This will be considered for next year as we are set for this year.

Stadium Project


Liz Lacina presented information on the stadium project that has been started by a group of parents that would like to see the stadium upgraded along with the other improvements being made to the school.  They would like to get a turf field that can be used by many different sports (not just football).  The field is currently non-regulation to host a band competition, WIAA events can’t be held here, and the drainage needs to be updated.  The group is looking to privately fund the $2.1 million project and has a goal of raising $1 million by December in order to begin the project.  There will be a meeting at Tuckaway Country Club on October 24th for those interested in learning more.  A $100 donation gets the donors name on a plaque and a letter as a tax deduction.  They are hoping to break ground and complete the project over summer in time for the 2014-15 school year.

A motion was made by Dave Odegard and 2nd by Mary Jo Kopf for UMPS to purchase a yard for $100.  Motion passed. We hope this challenges other parent groups to do the same.

Craft Fair


Sonji Millet presented an update on the upcoming craft fair.  All 80 booths should be sold, just waiting on applications for two booths to come in.  The craft fair has been advertised in the Franklin newsletter and signs have been posted.  


A Boy Scout mom has requested a booth to hold a brat sale fundraiser and would give 10% to UMPS.  We will have to tell her no as we’ve always turned away vendors that have sold food.


We are still in need of co-chairs for concessions, raffle, admissions and set-up.  A Google doc will be sent out for volunteers.


Sonji will be flying in on the evening of set up so we will have vendors come for set up early on Saturday instead of Friday evening.  Volunteers will still be needed to map out the booths Friday evening.

The shuttle will be making stops at the library, Ben Franklin and throughout the neighborhood around the middle school.


The cafeteria personnel will be a necessary expense in order to run concessions which will be open from 10am-2pm.


There was an additional expense on signs this year due to the change of location.  Sonji has already ordered the dates for next year so we won’t have that expense.


Need a volunteer for parking flyers.  
NHS students can volunteer to work at the craft fair to get their volunteer hours.  Students can volunteer in any area that already has an adult volunteer scheduled.

Attendance Incentive:


Four lucky attendees each received a butter braid for coming to tonight’s meeting.

Motion by Heather Zello and second by Mary Jo Kopf to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 8:06 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich, Co-Secretary

